485-SCHLUESELBELG



UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA

Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene School of Public Health Stadium Gate 27 611 Beacon Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

July 9, 1981

Ann Schluederberg, M.D. Research Grants Scientific Research Branch National Institutes of Health Westwood Building, Room 234 Westbard Avenue Bethesda, Maryland 20205

Dear Ann:

Many thanks for the lovely arrangements for the last meeting, which was a pleasure professionally and socially. I certainly admire the way you have turned around the efficiency, the effectiveness, and the amenities of the Study Section since you came aboard.

May I indicate to you the only substantive suggestion I have in rotating "off." It seems to me that the intellectual experience for the reviewers is substantially diminished by not having follow-up of decisions, pink sheets, scores, and Council disposition of the grants on which we act. It would seem to me little added expense to circulate this information, if not for the whole committee, at least for the primary and secondary reviewers who have invested so much energy in the matter.

Best regards to you and the new chairman.

Cordially

kburn, M.D. rofessor and Director

HB/ljb cc: Victor M. Hawthorne, M.D. 10 19

HEALTH SCIENCES